## Golden Jubilee School, Jalna.

## Minutes of PTA Executive Committee Meeting

Date: 26.03, 2021

Conducted via zoom at 3:00pm Zoom Meeting ID: 88276565781

## The meeting was attended by the following:

Principal,Mr. Vaibhav Nikalje, Mrs. RajmumariBansode, Mr. Mahadev Bhosale, Mr. Nitin Khajekar, Mrs. Shraddha Devidan, Mr. Sandeep Pise, Mrs. Archana Kubde, Mrs. Suhasini Kulkarni,Mrs. Vandana Karnewar,Mrs. Jyoti Dhakne,MrsUrvashi Khandelwal, Mrs. Kajal Sheth, Mr. Mahaveer Aswal, Mrs. Shikha Agrawal, Mrs. Zara shaikh, Mrs. Mini Nair, Mrs. Ayesha Dange, Mrs. TarunaChhabda,Anosh Athawale, Mrs. Netra Bhakkad, Mrs. Snehlata Shinde.

PTA executive committee Meeting started with the Principal welcoming the PTA members.

Principal ma'am gave run through on NEP2020 and informed that the same was shared in the class groups for the parents. Principal enquired if any parents had doubts about NEP2020. Dr. Namrata Kabra enquired about the changes in new academic year as per NEP and requested to share the information on class whats app groups, to which the Principal assured would be done.

The School Calendar for the academic year 2021-22 was discussed and all were satisfied with the calendar, Co. Curricular activities and holidays in the coming year. The Principal also informed about the opening of school for the new academic year 2021-22. Also PTA members were assured that any guidelines from State Government would be intimated to parents timely as and when received and required.

Mrs. Chabda enquired about the schedule for the class 10<sup>th</sup> appearing for board exams. Principal informed that the students would have offline prelim exams in the month of April and assured that proper precaution would be taken during the offline examinations.

Dr. Shinde enquired if the schedule for school would remain same for upcoming year, and it was informed that at present it would remain the same and should there be any change the same would be informed.

The Principal stated that the school fees had not been increased this year and requested PTA members to request all parents to pay pending fees.

Dr. Kabra requested to reduce the screen time as it may give rise to ocular health issues. Principal welcomed the suggestion and noted it down. Principal also expressed concern over the mental health of the students and asked PTA members that should any parent be facing any issue they may contact the school counselors.

The members were informed about Blended Learning and the use of digital technology as a tool to improve learning.

Since there were no other matters the meeting was called to end with the Vote of thanks.

Secretary, PTA Executive Committee

Date: 26/03/2021